Association of Southern Region Extension Directors

Southern Region Middle Managers Report

Doug Steele, Administrative Liaison

Dr. Jeff Young, District 3 Director for University of Kentucky Cooperative Extension Service is serving as chair.  The group convenes monthly via conference calls and F2F at PLN.  All states have active representation with the exception of West Virginia which is currently vacant.
Priority Topics:

· A National Framework for Urban Extension (A report from the National Urban Extension Leaders, September 2015).

· After the assessment of national trends and a review of the Extension literature, the report form the National Urban Extension Leaders (NUEL identified the three primary shifts that influence Extension’s work in urban communities (demographics, community conditions and urban-suburban-rural interdependencies). NUEL believes that if the Cooperative Extension Service is to achieve the level of success in the 21st century similar to those of the 20th, it must have a substantial presence in cities and metropolitan area. NUEL also recognizes that Extension programs need to reflect the interdependence between the urban and rural communities. 
· Extension Performance Evaluation Core Competencies

· Urban Programming

· Updating of Best Practices publication: Words of Wisdom from Middle Managers…For Middle Managers.
· As part of the 2016 PLN Middle Managers Plan of Work, Blake Lanford (Clemson University), Judy Ashley (University of Georgia) and Brenda Rogers (University of Florida) have been tasked to update the publication “Words of Wisdom from Middle Managers…. for Middle Managers” (last revised in November 2012). While many of the messages in this document are timeless, there are some in need to editing. In addition, new and creative ideas from a new generation of middle managers will be included as well.
· 2017 Middle Managers Conference March 13-16 Ashville, NC.

· New Heights: Helping Middle Managers Rise to the Top (MM Newsletter, editor  Eric Simonne, University of Florida, IFAS Extension)

· The MM Newsletter seeks to make us become better MM by (1) serving as the repository for presentations and discussions during our annual meetings, (2) providing communication about current and future events of interest to us, (3) making us know each other better, and (4) encouraging our own professional development. 
